RCTC Board MINUTES – May 9, 2018 - Meeting 7 pm, 200 Central Drive.
Attending:  Bob M., Charlie, Paul, Doug, Jen, Joe, Patty, Marian, Bob V., Bob R., Sue, Steve
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM.
Welcome to Bob, Bob, and Sue, new board members.

Election of Officers – Corresponding Secretary – discussion of  keeping or discarding the position.  Position left as-is.  Motion to re-elect current officers; passed.

The minutes from last month were approved.
Bob reviewed the next 90 days on the calendar.  Amy wants to do a trail day event on June 2 to coincide with the first Barb Peterson hike.  Not sure if she wants to do that or a trail run.  

The July 4th Harmony Trail meeting will be rescheduled.
We need to schedule a summer night hike.

Lou wants to do a fundraising trail event on October 6.

Patty said that June 1,2, and 3 is when the bridge abutments should be done.

FINANCE:  
See Charlie’s email for financial report.  The assets are a little less this month due to paying for insurance and a down payment on the Marian Crossman bridge.
Charlie has renewed the mailbox.

John had an invoice for $1170 for 39 hours.  This was approved.
The financial report was approved.

MANY TRAILS:  Wexford Station Development Plan has been approved by Pine Township.  
The Green Web Initiative will work with us to increase cooperation.
PROMO COMMITTEE:  Per Doug we are up to 25 sponsors.  $31,750 to date.  Peoples Gas has used all of their entries and wants more.

See Amy’s email re: engagement.
HARMONY TRAIL:  Bob said that the deposit has been paid on the bridge.   A new kiosk is installed.  Volunteer Day is May 20 and the plan is for debris removal and possibly contouring.  Saturday, Pitt students are volunteering.  

BAKER TRAIL:  Patty said that June 1-3 work will proceed.  She has obtained permits.  

June 26 – July 1 is work week.  Volunteers are needed.

The Baker Trail Ultra is August 25.

SAFER TRAILS COMMITTEE:  Steve said that the last meeting had to be canceled.  They are working on getting some sections off the roads
OLD BUSINESS:  Discussion of Kate Fissel’s point and whether we would create a policy for this.  Range Resources has paid their pledge.  They will be on the shirt.  Bob and Patty have agreed to talk to Kate about this.  No policy will be made at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS:  Charlie said that in the past we have filed the 990EZ form.  This year we need the full 990 because our assets have grown.  Our CPA wants to know if we have any conservation easements.  We don’t.  We only have trail easements.  
The IRS is also asking how we make our government documents, our conflict of interest policy (we don’t have one), and our financial statements.  Charlie will answer all this for them.

Review of Annual Meeting – Bob asks if there is any feedback.  Attendance was more than usual.  Parking was an issue.  We’ll start at 6 next year for timing/parking issues.  

Idea for next year – beekeepers.  Patty will investigate.

Bob was in Harrison Hills with steward Sarah and said there will be volunteers this summer.  Bob wants to look into doing projects in the county parks.

NEXT MEETING:  7 p.m., Wednesday, June 13, 2018; 200 Central Drive, Cranberry.
ADJOURNMENT:  8:32 PM.
